
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

   

Buxton Lodge No.  115 

A. F. & A. M. 
4 Christian Row & Route 112 

Buxton, Maine 

 

Please notify the Secretary of mail &  

e-mail address changes. 

LIVING PAST MASTERS 
Westley Foye .................................... 1966 

Richard S. Berry ............................... 1968 

Barry W. Plummer, PDDGM .......... 1972 

John M. Conner, Jr. .......................... 1975 

Roland G. Hannaford, PDDGM ...... 1976 

Guy W. Plummer Jr. ........................ 1977 

Leighton S. Perkins .......................... 1978 

Barry W. Sargent .............................. 1981 

Mark R. Goodwin............................. 1982 

David T. Low ................................... 1984 

Harvey C. Donald............................. 1985 
Richard A. Lachance ........................ 1989 

Ronald B. Moore .............................. 1991 

James C. Bower ................................ 1992 

Paul H. Deschambault, PDDGM ..... 1993 
Richard C. Green .............................. 1994 

Troy Plummer .................................. 1995 

Gerald W. Gannett, PDDGM ........... 1996 
Michael A. Desjardins......................1997 

Wayne L. Butler ...............................1999 
Stephen E. Nichols ...........................2000 

Robert A. Roy ..................................2001 

Peter M. Clark ..................................2002 

Perry A. Clark ..................................2003 
Michael J. Gannett ...........................2004 

Mark E. Cadrette ..............................2005 

Chad E. Poitras, PDDGM ................2006 

Lincoln L. Turner .............................2007 
Matthew H. Brooker ........................2008 

Derrick K. Desjardins ......................2010 

David W. Ouellette...........................2011 

Nicholas P. Pinkham ........................2012 
Jason S. Grant  ..................................2013 

Dwaine K. Desjardins ......................2014 

Jamie. A. Grant.................................2015 

Richard L. Eilinger ...........................2016 
Dale E. Desjardins ............................2017 

Lloyd C. Bradbury ...........................2018 

Jason A. Tarr ....................................2019 

 
 

Communications are  held on the first Monday of 

the month, except on national holidays, when 

communications will be held the following  

Tuesday.  We are closed in July and August. 

Supper:   6:30 p.m.      Lodge Opens:   7:30 p.m. 

Do you need a ride to lodge or 
don't like to drive at night?? 

Call any officer listed in this trestle 

board, and they will  make arrangements 

for you to get to Lodge and home again. 

 

Scheduled Events 
 
 

All Masonic activities are cancelled until further 

notice 

 

 

 

Visit the Grand Lodge website calendar 

http://www.mainemason.org/glcalendar.asp 

for more 18th district events. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OFFICERS FOR 2020 

Travis J. Lawrence .... Master ................ 615-2391 

Michael J. Trottier ..... Senior Warden .... 590-8840 

Matthew T. Hall ........ Junior Warden .... 939-0840 

Richard L. Hawkes .... Senior Deacon .... 232-6500 

Jason A. Sicina.......... Junior Deacon .... 649-2476 

Christopher B Milne, . Senior Steward ... 727-4896 

Charles Lafebrve ....... Junior Steward .... 653-5363 

Jason A. Tarr............. Chaplain ............. 615-6017 

Nickolas K. Fecteau, .  Marshal ............. 391-9676 

 Dennis J. Gervais ......  Tyler  ................  929-4468        

Troy Plummer ........... Treasurer ............ 229-7653 

 

Ronald B. Moore....... Secretary ............ 222-0563 

37 Town Common, Gorham, ME 04038 

e-mail:  buxton115@roadrunner.com 

 

Lodge Hall  727-5521 

 

mailto:buxton115@roadrunner.com


 

 

Greetings Brothers, 

 

I hope these words find all of you in good health and in good spirits. As most, if not everyone has 

heard the Grand Lodge of Maine has closed all Masonic Activities until further notice due to the 

growing number of Covid-19 cases.  During this time of “social distancing” school and business 

closures and toilet paper shortages, I look to our craft for strength and wisdom.  Masonry has 

survived countless turmoil's of life altering events over hundreds of years may it be wars, famine, or 

plagues.  We too will persevere through this unusually dark time and eventually return light to our 

lodge.  I’m confident that the Brethren of Buxton Lodge #115 will continue to look out for each other 

during this unprecedented time.  I encourage the Brethren to pick up the phone and call other 

brothers, our widows and others that may be afected by current events as long as safety dictates.  

 

Please stay safe and follow all state and local guidelines as directed from the CDC as well as those set 

forth from the Grand Lodge of Maine as these are NOT Masonic related events ..it’s just the Masonic 

thing to do during such times.  

 

 On a brighter note, I’ve been in contact with our candidate for degrees and he is aware and 

understanding of the delay in his initiation.  He is still very eager to join Masonry and we look 

forward to having him.  

 

There are a few things still to be determined going forward, and we will work through them the best 

we can to until we can safely return to lodge.  Grand lodge has provided some ideas for Bikes for 

Books.  Bro Derrick Desjardins and I have talked about Past Masters night.  One thing is for certain, 

Buxton Lodge still has the Gavel!!! 

 

 I wish you all good health and safety always.  

  

 

 

Fraternally yours, 

Travis J. Lawrence 
Master, Buxton Lodge 

 
 

Buxton Lodge No. 115 A. F. & A. M Trestle Board 

April, 2020 


